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Please enjoy below some of these local updates from our community this May. 
We had a lot going on, such as our Spring Refresh, Date Night, Sunday School 
Graduation, more progress on our renovations, and more!  

 

 

Mother’s Day Date Night 
 

On May 4th we had our latest date night. It was another great evening of energy and fun. 
We are grateful to the elders and high schoolers who helped make it all happen and hope 
that it was a meaningful experience for everyone. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Spring Refresh 
 

May 18th was our 9th Spring Refresh. We had a lot of fun, ate great food, and got 
a lot of work done! Some of the projects were a trash pickup, deep cleaning the 
dining room cabinets, replacing damaged fence pickets, painting both 4-plex 
entryways, installing a stainless steel backsplash in the kitchen, doing carpet 
cleaning on all carpets at the church, cleaning the entryway rugs, hallway 
painting, clothing swap, and more! We are so grateful to the many people (too 
many to list), who helped make it all happen.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School Graduation 
 

 



 

 

 

 

On May 25th, we celebrated the graduation of our Sunday schoolers who are 
moving up to the next class and those graduating from Sunday 
School.  Congratulations to all these youth on their accomplishments! 

 

 

  

 

High School Graduations 

         

 
 

Congratulation to Tongil Ngalame, Darian Bocevski and Vera Vanderstok on their recent 
graduation from High School. We wish them well!  Tongil will attend Doane University in 
Nebraska, Darian is applying to CU Boulder and Vera will join the Generation Peace 
Academy  gap year program. 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

        

 
 

 

Ongoing Interfaith Activities in Grand Junction 
 



 

 

 

On May 30th, Gale and Antonio Alves organized an Interreligious Sharing in Grand 
Junction on the topic “Who Is God?”. 

 

 

        

 

Continued Renovations and Improvements 
   

 

We are excited to announce the installation of solar panels on the roof of the church. This 
is a project we have been working on for more than two years.  A big thank you to the City 
of Denver for providing 90% of the funding for the project! We expect the new solar 
panels to significantly reduce our energy costs and our carbon footprint. 

 



 

 

 

The stonework on the exterior renovation is also progressing quickly thanks to the 
diligent efforts of Ihor. 
 
In addition, David Mahardy has been hard at work renovating the church kitchen. 
Work is progressing really well and we are grateful to his dedication to this project.  

 

 



 

 

 

Through the Sunday services this month, we had messages on a variety of subjects that 
we hope were meaningful and inspirational. If you missed any of them, you can find 
them all on our Facebook page and YouTube channel. For quick reference, this month's 
recordings are below. 
  

Do You Need a Spiritual Resurrection by Pastor Adonia 

Mother’s Day by Pastor Mike 

Love in Action by Pastor Adonia 
Going God’s Way by Pastor Mike 

 

         

 
 

 

  

 

Give back 
 

   

 

 

 

 

      

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

      

  

 
   

 

       

 

  

 
    

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


